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  March 2017 Newsletter 
 

President’s Message 
 

 Happy belated St. Paddy’s Day and welcome to Spring! 

The Month of March came in like a lion…quick.  The 2017 Legislative Session is almost done.  It is 
time to start planning for next (fiscal) year already.  The New Mexico Chapter has a lot of events 

coming up this and next month. 

The February Luncheon was held at the Red Lobster Restaurant in Santa Fe.  
The speaker was Julia Gabaldon, Executive Director of Quality New Mexico.  
Approximately 20 attendees listed as Julia spoke on the services and 
promotions of Quality New Mexico. 

The March Luncheon will be held on Wednesday, March 29, 2017, at the 
Cowgirl Restaurant in Santa Fe.  The speaker will be Laura Beltran-Schmitz, 
CPA, CGFM of CLA.  Laura will present on the Uniform Grant Guidance.  
Please register for this event by contacting Wanda Gonzales, Chapter 
President-Elect, at 505-827-4865 or by email at supwmg@nmcourts.gov. 

March also marks Certified Government Financial Managers Month.  This annual celebration is to 
bring attention to the professional designation and show the importance of professionals working in 
this field.  The New Mexico Chapter has obtained two proclamations for recognizing March as CGFM 
Month in the State of New Mexico and in Santa Fe County.  The Chapter received a third 
proclamation on March 21, 2017 from the City of Santa Fe.  Last, AGA National Office is offering a 
discount on membership for those who register to become a CGFM.  Please see the National web-
site at AGACGFM.ORG., for specific details. 

Registration will be opening-up very soon for the Annual Professional Development Training.  This 
training will be held on April 20-21, 2017 in Albuquerque at the Hyatt.  Please see the notification in 
this newsletter and our web-site. 

Last but not least, the New Mexico Chapter is calling on its membership to consider being of a 
member of the Chapter Executive Committee for the 2017-2017 Program Year.  The positions will be 
available are: President-Elect, Vice President, Treasurer and Secretary.  Nominations may be 
submitted to Wanda Gonzales via email at supwmg@nmcourts.gov.  Nominations are due by Friday, 
March 24, 2017, at 5:00 p.m. MDT.  Balloting will be via email on Survey Monkey on March 28-30, 
2017. 

Best regards, 
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Save the Date 
Association of Government Accountants Albuquerque & New Mexico 

Chapters Professional Development Training 
 

 
April 20 - 21, 2017 

 
Hyatt Regency in Downtown Albuquerque 

 
$91 special sleeping room rate with code 2017PDT. 

Parking available. 
 

 
 
The topics for this year are: 
 
• Powering Positive Change 
• Transcending Barriers & Creating Opportunities 
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Chapter Events 
 

Here are highlights from recent events… 

 

 
 

Attendees are listening attentively at the March 8 webinar on Uniform Grant 
Guidance: Doing Things Differently.  The New Mexico Chapter hosted this event 
within the General Services Department’s conference room located at the Montoya 
Building in Santa Fe.  Approximately 25 persons attended this 2-hour event. 
 
 
 

CFGM Review Course Survey 
 

Please take 1 minute to let us know of your interest in 
attending a Certified Government Financial Manager 
(CGFM) review course. More information about the CGFM is 
provided as part of this survey: 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/D66FFMW 
  

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/D66FFMW
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Citizen-Centric Reporting – Certificate of Excellence 
 

A special thanks to Donna Sandoval for her leadership and efforts 
in achieving the CCR Certificate of Excellence… 
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Citizen-Centric Reporting – Certificate of Excellence 
 

2017 marks the 10th anniversary of the Citizen-Centric Reporting (CCR) initiative, 
which features a four-page report communicating government business to 

citizens.   The New Mexico Chapter received an Excellence in 
Reporting for the 2016 CCR.  You can read our CCR at 
http://agasantafe.org/category/citizen-centric-report/ 

We produce an annual CCR to demonstrate transparency and 
accountability, and hope that is provides our members with the 

experience and knowledge to produce a CCR for your governmental entity.  
 
 
 

 

 

  

http://agasantafe.org/category/citizen-centric-report/
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March Luncheon 

Uniform Guidance 
 

 Date:   Wednesday, March 29, 2017 11:45 am – 1:00 pm 
 
Location:  Cowgirl Restaurant, 319 S. Guadalupe Street, Santa Fe 
 
Cost:   $12 Members & $18 Non-Members  
 
Speaker:  Laura Beltran-Schmitz, CGFM, CPA, CFE, CICA, Assurance Engagement 

Director, CliftonLarsonAllen 
 
Topic:  UG Implementation – How’s it going?” 

We’ve had a couple years to implement the Uniform Guidance – how is it 
impacting federal reporting? What have we learned, and what resources are 
available to help? 

 
R.S.V.P.: Wanda Gonzales by 3:00pm on Tuesday, March 28, 2017 

Telephone: 505 827-4865 / Email: supwmg@nmcourts.gov  
 
Cancellations after the deadline and “no shows” will be charged the full price of the meal payable to 

the Chapter. We must guarantee the number of attendees to the restaurant in advance 
 

  

 

The New Mexico Chapter will be taking donations for Youth Shelters and Family Services. 
Please consider donating the following items: 

 

 

   

 

DonationWish List 
 
Snack Foods (Energy Bars, Jerky, 
Cookies) 
Bottled Water 
Canned Foods (Soups, Tuna, 
Fruit, Chicken) 
Cereal 
Trail Mix 
Coffee/Hot Chocolate 
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Executive Office New Mexico Proclamation 
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Santa Fe County Proclamation 
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Santa Fe County Proclamation - continued 
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The Certified Government Financial Manager® (CGFM®) is a professional certification recognizing 
the unique skills and special knowledge required of today's government financial managers. It covers 
governmental accounting, auditing, financial reporting, internal controls and budgeting at the federal, 
state and local levels. 
 
To earn the CGFM, individuals must apply for the CGFM program and meet the following 
requirements: 
 
Ethics — read and agree to abide by AGA's Code of Ethics 
Education — have a bachelor's degree from an accredited college or university 
Examinations — pass three comprehensive CGFM examinations, and 
Experience — have at least two years of professional-level experience in government financial 
management 
 
To maintain CGFM certification in active status, individuals must continue to abide by AGA's Code of 
Ethics, renew CGFM annually and earn 80 continuing professional education (CPE) hours every two 
years. 

If you are an AGA member and apply now you can save $35.00 off the application fee through 
3/31/2017.  So, you can apply for only $35.00!  If you’re not an AGA member the application fee is 
$99.00.  Please go to the agacgfm.org website or email Luis R. Eres at luis.r.eres.civ@mail.mil for 
more information.  

Start working on your CGFM certification today! 

  

 
Scheduled Webinars/Audio Conferences 
Bryan Maestas, CGFM, Education Chair 

 
The New Mexico Chapter CEC has purchased the following webinars/audio conferences.  The topic 
and dates are listed below.  The location where the webinar/audio conferences are to be held will be 
announced at least one week before the event.  Two hours of Continuing Professional Education will 
be offered. 
 
Upcoming webinars / audio conferences are: 
 

  
• Topic: Ethics 

Date: April 12, 2017 
 

• Topic: Blended and Braided Funding 
Date: April 26, 2017 
 

 

https://www.agacgfm.org/About/Code-of-Ethics.aspx
https://www.agacgfm.org/CGFM-Certification/Candidates/CGFM-Process/Education-Requirements.aspx
https://www.agacgfm.org/CGFM-Certification/Candidates/CGFM-Process/Examination-Requirements.aspx
https://www.agacgfm.org/CGFM-Certification/Candidates/CGFM-Process/Experience-Requirements.aspx
mailto:luis.r.eres.civ@mail.mil
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Chapter Finances 
 

 
 

New Mexico Chapter Website 
 
Please visit the New Mexico Chapter web-site at agasantafe.org to view the most recent 
postings of Chapter events, happening and member profiles. 
 

Education 
 
Don’t forget about education - the Chapter has secured webinars.  Updates on the 
location of these trainings will be posted on the Chapter web-site as well as disseminated 
through email. 
 

2016-2017 Chapter Executive Committee 
 
President Vince Lithgow, CGFM cvince3@q.com 

Past President & Accountability Chair Donna Sandoval, CGFM donna.sandoval@state.nm.us 

President-Elect & 
Communications/Awards Chair 

Wanda Gonzales supwmg@nmcourts.gov 

Vice President Zella Cox zella.cox@state.nm.us 

Treasurer Blanca Sena blanca.sena@state.nm.us 

Secretary Wendy Loomis coawsl@nmcourts.gov 

Certification Chair Louis Eres, CGFM luis.r.eres.civ@mail.mil 

Education Chair Bryan Maestas, CGFM bryan.maestas@state.nm.us 

Membership Chair Miranda Mascarenas miranda_mascarenas@yahoo.com 
Community Service Chair Margaret Sena msena@slo.state.nm.us 

Webmaster Elena Tercero, CGFM elena@littlelightaccounting.com 

Research/Historian Sandra Steckler Slsteckler@gmail.com 
Early Careers Chris Garcia christopherj.garcia@state.nm.us 

Newsletter Chair Michael Chmura momentus@bellsouth.net 
 

Book Balance (ledger) 41,697.43      
Non-redeemed payable 592.82          
Outstanding deposits -                
Outstanding checks 717.04          
Bank Balance (bank statement) 43,007.29      

Bank Ending Balance as of 2/28/17 43,007.29$    
-                

Transaction / Description Date Check Number Payment Amount
Red Lobster (February luncheon) 2/24/2017 1753 (500.38)                  
Elena Tercero (Reimbursment for website) 2/27/2017 1754 (216.66)                  

TREASURER'S REPORT
February 2017
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